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Dear staff members, 

Following the successful roof replacement of Building B at Terrigal High School earlier this 
year, we identified black plastic material which was not removed from the ceiling in a staff 
meeting room. This material was used as part of previous lead encapsulation work in 2024–25.  

Material in the roof cavity of this building previously contained lead and was removed as 
outlined in the Summer Holiday works notification issued in December 2024.  

As a precaution, work to remove the black plastic material (which was no longer required), 
took place on Saturday 15 March 2025. This work was done under the supervision of an 
independent hygienist with safety measures in place. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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